
 

1st District 2S2 Cabinet Meeting 

District Leo Report 2024-2025 

July 20, 2024 

 

Not much has changed since the last cabinet meeting in June.  

School is out for the summer of course.  The school advisors are not responding at this time.  The 

advisors that we are hearing from are doing community service and/or are at least keeping in 

touch with their current Leos.  Very little reporting is being done. 

The school-based clubs won’t report their officers until school starts in August and they hold 

their first meeting. 

There is a State Leo meeting in Kerrville, TX on August 3rd.  It’s encouraging to know that 

several advisors have confirmed to be there. 

Our District Forum is still on the calendar despite hurricane Beryl.  Thank you to the 

Montgomery Lions and Leos for sponsoring our first forum to be held on August 10th, 2024, at 

Rudy’s in Conroe.  I will send out another round of invitations this week.  We have had a good 

response. 

We will be working very closely this year with Lion Nancy Smith, State Leo Director, to make a 

few positive changes in the clubs and reporting. 

 

Thanks so much 

Respectfully submitted 

Lion Nancy Chesbro 

District 2S2 District Leo Chair. 

 

 

 


